
 

July 2007 

 

Administrative  
Board meetings! 

 
During the summer months (May, June, 
July, August and September), BYHA board 
meetings meet the second TUESDAY of 
each month at 7:00 PM at the Buffalo Civic 
Center.   
 
The Board of Administration invites all 
BYHA members to attend.   
 
Please call the President two (2) weeks 
before the meeting to be placed on the 
agenda. 

 
Word of the Month: 

 

Integrity!! 

Gambling Report 
CURRENT Gambling Report: 

Revenues and Expenditures - regulatory basis - for the seven 
months ending April 30, 2007 were not available at time of this 
newsletter’s publication.  These will be included in next month’s 
newsletter. 

 

BYHA Registration Dates for 2007-2008 Season 
 

2007-2008 BYHA hockey season registration dates have been scheduled for: 
 
• Online registration will be available beginning August 15th and last about one month. 

• In-person registration will be at the Buffalo Civic Center on the following dates and times: 
 

• Thursday, September 13, 2007 — 6:00 — 9:00 pm 
• Saturday, September 15, 2007 — 12:00 noon — 3:00 pm 
• Monday, September 17, 2007 — 6:00 — 9:00 pm 

 

BYHA-hosted Tournament TENTATIVE Schedule 
 
2007-2008 BYHA-hosted Tournament schedule is tentatively as follows: 
 

• November 9-11, 2007 – Squirt “B”  
• November 30, December 1-2, 2007 – Girl’s “A”  
• January 4-6, 2008 – Peewee “B” and “C” 
• February 29, March 1-2, 2008 – Squirt “A” and “B”, and Girls U10B 
• March 7-9, 2008 – VFW District Bantam “A” 

 

BYHA Golf Tournament 
 
The BYHA Golf Tournament is 
coming soon. 
 
Specifics regarding the Golf 
Tournament will be published in 
next month’s newsletter.   



 
Page 2 

 

HOCKEY DEVELOPMENT BOARD 

Vice President / ACE  
Coordinator: 

Bob Jernberg 
612.578.3323 

A/B Director: 
Jim Rooney 763.684.0639 

C Director: 
Ken Basten 763.682.9006 

Coaching Director: 
Dan Ogdahl 763.682.0706 

Girls Director: 
Bob Driver 763.477.9093 

Ice Director: 
Jeff Carlen  

Initiation Director: 
Tom McDonald 763.684.1338 

Summer Director: 
Bill VanBergen 763.682.1624 

Tryout Director: 
Eric Lindvall 763.498.7931 

May, 2008 

May, 2009 

May, 2008 

May, 2008 

May, 2009 

May, 2009 

May, 2008 

May, 2008 

May, 2009 

Position: 
Name Phone Term Expires 

Boy’s High School Coach: 
Mike MacMillan 612.247.0507 — 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
Position: 

Name Phone Term Expires 

President: 
Tom Crane 763.639.8723 April, 2008 

Vice President: 
Donnie Thompson 763.682.0238 April, 2008 

Secretary: 
Cathie Rutherford 763.682.5301 April, 2010 

Treasurer: 
Pam Thomas 763.684.1774 April, 2008 

Director: 
John Conner 763.684.1782 April, 2010 

Director: 
Bob Furneisen 763.682.3841 April, 2010 

Director: 
Scott Goodmanson 763.682.5512 April, 2009 

Director: 
Brenda McDonald 763.684.1338 April, 2009 

Director: 
Leslie O’Neill 763.432.0245 April, 2010 

Director: 
Steve Pearson 763.682.7775 April, 2009 

VOLUNTEERS 
Position: 

Name Phone 

D5 Rep: 
Steve Pearson 763.682.7775 

Metro Rep: 
Bill Vollbrecht 763.498.7261 

Equipment Manager: 
Eric Lindvall 763.498.7931 

Fundraising Coordinator: 
Cathie Rutherford 763.682.5301 

Marketing Coordinator: 
Bob Furneisen 763.682.3841 

Picture Coordinator: 
Kris Thompson 763.682.0238 

Purchasing Coordinator: 
Tom Crane 763.639.8723  

Registration Coordinator: 
Ann Russett and  
Angie Lithgow 

 
763.498.7889 
763.286.4269 

S.K.A.T.E. Coordinator: 
Missy Otten 612.282.5848 

Sponsor Coordinator: 
Scott Goodmanson 763.682.5512 

Initiation Level Team Manager 
Coordinator: 
OPEN 

 

Squirt and Above Level Team 
Manager Coordinator: 
Jen Morningstar 

612.860.0193 

Tournament Coordinator: 
Missy Otten 612. 282.5848 

Volunteer Coordinator: 
Monica Kunkel 763.682.6391 

Website Administrator: 
OPEN  

Billing Managers: 
    Kari Magaard (Girls) 
    Traci Hanson (Mini-mites) 
    Amy Jewett (Bantams) 
    Biz Coudron (Squirts) 
    Barb Renshaw (Pee Wees) 

 
763.477.4069 
763.682.8968 
763.477.6895 
763.498.7333 
763.315.8745 

BYHA Administration 



 

June Board Meeting 
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• Gambling Report: 
 — Motion to approve $48,250 in expenditures for next 
month made by John, Brenda seconded, motion carried. 
 — Motion to approve $4,624 in addition to last months 
expenditures made by Brenda, seconded by Bob, motion 
carried. 
 — Tom added that the gambling committee will be taking 
minutes at each of their meetings. 
 
The meeting was called to order at 7:13 PM. 
 
• President’s Report: 
 — Tom wants the board to be more focused on the budget 
and financials.  Profit and Loss statements will be 
reviewed by the board each month going forward. BYHA 
needs to be in a better financial position. Going forward, 
all payments will require check requests in writing to 
Brenda. Budgets will be established.  
 
• Secretary’s Report: 
 — Motion to approve last month’s meeting made by John, 
seconded by Brenda, motion carried.   
 
• Treasurer’s Report: 
 — Audit was mailed last week. 
 — Pam brought outstanding balance statements and 
Brenda will mail those out June 13, 2007. 
 — The Board will divide the names of the members with 
outstanding balances and call each of them, starting the 
week of June 18th.  
 
• Registration Report: 
 — Online registration will be available starting August 
15th and last about 1 month. 
 — In person registration scheduled for: 

• Thursday, September 13, 2007 (6-9 pm) 
• Saturday, September 15, 2007 (12—3 pm) 
• Monday, September 17, 2007 (6-9 pm) 

 
• Tournament Report: 
 — Missy Otten has agreed to be the Tournament Director. 
 — Tournament dates for the 2007-2008 season are: 

• November 9-11, Squirt B 
• November 30, December 1-2, Girls U10A, U12A, 

U14A 
• January 4-6, Peewee B & C 
• February 29, March 1-2, Squirt A & B, U10B 
• March 7-9, VFW District Bantam A 

 — Going forward it will be stated in writing that there will 
be no refund to any team that cancels within 30 days of a 
tournament. 
 
• Manager Report:   — N/A  
 
• Equipment Report: 
 — Socks and sticks are in; no jerseys to order this year 
and very little goalie equipment to purchase.  
 
• District 5 Report:   — N/A 

•  Metro Report:   — N/A 
 
• Hockey Operations Report:  
 — Interviews are mostly done for coaches for the 
upcoming season. 
 — Motion to approve Tom McDonald for Squirt A and 
Pete Kist for Peewee A made by Steve and seconded by 
Bob, motion carried. 
 — D5 will not approve to opt out; therefore our teams 
may have to remain in D5.  
 
• Sponsor Report:   — N/A 
 
•  Fundraising Report: 
 — There will be a fundraising coordinator meeting 
Wednesday, June 20 from 6 – 7 at the Civic Center.  John 
will co-coordinate with Cathie.  
 — There will not be time to plan and have a Family Fun 
Night this year.  
 — John discussed having a garage sale with proceeds 
going to BYHA. Motion to have an August garage sale 
made by Brenda, seconded by Bob, motion carried. John 
will organize.  
 
• Marketing Report: 
 — Marketing proposal was presented by Bob. Motion to 
approve the $2,025 plan was made by John and 
seconded by Scott, motion carried.  
 
• Old Business:   — N/A 
 
• New Business: 
 — Meetings need to be more effective, quicker. We need 
to solve and move past our current financial issues and 
bring BYHA into a better position financially. 
 — A budget will be established by next month.  
 
• Public Forum: 
 — Jeff Carlen, representing the Referees, reported there 
were 110 officials, 1600 games, 3500 slots and of all of 
those only 8 no shows.  They have an online scheduling 
system that is working very well. Paying officials will go 
through West Metro not BYHA. There will be a minor 
officials training held prior to the start of this coming 
season, tentatively scheduled for October 30, 2007 
starting at 7:00.  Steve Pearson will organize. Anyone 
with any interest in being a minor official (running the 
clock) should attend – coaches, managers, parents.  
 
• Attendees:   
John Conner, Tom Crane, Bob Furneisen, Scott 
Goodmanson, Leslie O’Neill, Pam Thomas, Thona Olson, 
Bob Jernberg, Jeff Carlen 
 
• Absent Board Member(s): 
Cathie Rutherford, Donnie Thompson 
 
• Meeting Minutes Submitted by:  Leslie O’Neill 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:44 PM. 
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Check out our website! 

http://buffalo.pucksystems.com  

Proud Sponsors 

  

Buffalo Bar & Grill 

Pull tab site 

 

 

 

 

DOJO  Karate 

 

Tom Hanson Dental   

 

 

Mark Olson Agency 

  


